
LUZ MARIA A. DE FERNANDEZ - Translator - Rep. of Panama License No. 112, 11 May 1990 
P.O. Box 55-0399, Panama, Republic of Panama - Telephone:  507-223-5733; Fax:  507-269-1831 

 
--  TRANSLATION -- 

 
    
 
 
 
June 24, 2003 
Circular No. 026 –2003 
 
 
 
Mr. 
General Manager 
 
 
Mr. General Manager: 
 
For the pertinent purposes thereof, this notification is forwarded to inform you that the 
Financial Action Task Force GAFI-FATF has published the 40 new recommendations.  
The new version contains significant changes and is combined with the FATF 8 Special 
Recommendations for the Financing of Terrorism, thereby creating an international 
framework for the prevention of laundering of assets and the financing of terrorism.  
 
We recommend you access the FATF link within the “Anti-Money Laundering” section, and 
related sites, of our website www.superbancos.gob.pa for quick reference. 
 
There being no further business, we remain, 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Delia Cardenas 
Superintendent 
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